SLO COORDINATING COMMITTEE
Notes
April 1, 2013   4:00 p.m.   #AA-216
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Jason Berner, Helen Kalkstein, Sandra Moore, Wayne Organ, Wendy Williams

	Topic
	Discussion
	Follow-Up

	ACCJC Annual Report 
	· The ACCJC Annual Report was sent March 29, 2013.  President Noldon had several questions.  Donna wasn’t able to find the GE SLOAs.  Wendy explained that the assessments for GE courses are on the assessments for individual courses.  President Noldon would like to have the GE and core competencies outcomes in the catalog.
· We’ve lost the grant to purchase the SLO software module for CurricuNet because the time expired.  Microsoft Office has InfoPath, but it can’t be used because we’re missing the second component of SharePoint.  There is another company called Cadabra that designs software that goes with the component.  The District Office has MOSS, but the campuses don’t have their own.  This is why we’re not able to analyze the institutional results.  The Committee will continue to explore other database options for assessing institutional results. 
· There were several questions on the ACCJC Report that talked about setting standards for the performance indicators including success, retention, completion, and transfer.  Donna and Wayne had a conversation about having a campus-wide dialogue.  Setting institutional standards is something the ACCJC wants the colleges to do.  We need to define our goals for next year.  Donna and Wayne mapped out a plan for a campus-wide dialogue.  The ARCC 2.0 Report has additional criteria.  Dr. Noldon thinks we should wait until the ARCC 2.0 Report is out and then discuss it campus-wide.  Our FTES has stayed the same, but the number of students enrolled in below college-level courses has increased.  This makes it appear that CCC is declining on the performance indicators.  Wayne suggested we have different benchmarks for basic skills students and college-level students.  The percentage of program-level assessments that are available to prospective students was new and thanks to Wendy and James Eyestone for creating the webpage and posting program-level assessments.  
· The ACCJC also asked if our accreditation status is posted on our website.  It is posted on “About CCC” and then “Accreditation”.  
· Sandra took her self-evaluation of her SLO Assessments to the LAVA Division meeting and the faculty didn’t take it too well.  The feedback was that it’s one more thing to do.  Jason said the idea is to give the rubric to everyone and ask the division to grade the SLO presentation using the rubric.  


	· Jason is scheduled to present his self-evaluation of his SLO Assessments at the Liberal Arts Division meeting on April 24, 2013 at 3:00 p.m. in #LA-202.  

	SLO Update
	· Wendy distributed a draft of a form faculty could submit to receive flex credit for working on SLOs.  The questions on the form are what the ACCJC asks.  Wendy thought if faculty answer the questions electronically, we’d have ready-made answers to the questions asked by the ACCJC.  Each full-time faculty person would be limited to five hours per semester and part-time faculty would be limited to three hours per semester of flex credit.  Most liked the form and Helen gave Wendy some edits.  
· Wendy won’t send the SLO Update to all faculty until Gabriela Segade has officially accepted the position of SLO/AUO Coordinator.
· Helen reported that 1,444 e-mails were received from the Liberal Arts Division Surveys.

	· The rest of the Committee will review the form and send their edits to Wendy.
· Wendy will ask Ellen Geringer and Gabriela Segade to review the form.

	Adjournment
	· The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
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